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4th November 2020
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been wonderful to welcome the children back to school today! They’ve settled down to their learning quickly. Their resilience and happy little personalities always make me smile. 

As we enter the second lockdown tomorrow, we wanted to share key information with you- both new things and some reminders. Schools are still waiting for official guidance from the DFE, so there may be more information to come, but we know it’s a worrying time for everyone so we want to keep you as up to date as we can. 

The school will remain open for all children until we are told otherwise. We will continue to use our staggered pick up and drop off times. There are no plans to close on Friday afternoons again at the moment. 

Oceans will continue to run where there is demand from 7:50 until 4pm. From Thursday 5th November, Oceans will take place in the hall rather than in Polridmouth so please collect/drop to the hall door.

Face Masks

Thank-you to everyone who wore a face mask on drop off this morning. Please continue to do so on drop off and pick up, including from Oceans. 

If you are medically exempt, this of course is fine. 

We do not recommend that the children wear masks (unless travelling in a taxi). 

One adult only please when picking up or dropping off. 

Rugby and Yoga

As far as we are currently aware, Yoga and Rugby will continue. Children in Carne and Readymoney need to come to school wearing warm, outside clothes on Wednesdays for the rest of term please. 

Uniform relaxing

We have been advised to keep classroom external windows and doors open at all times to allow ventilation and to open them fully at breaks to blow spaces through. It’s going to get chilly!
Please send your child to school wearing warm layers if they are feeling cold. Children should continue to wear their school jumpers, but if you would prefer them to have a long sleeved white top underneath rather than a polo or school shirt that’s fine. They can also wear a long sleeved top under their other top if necessary. Dark bottoms please, which can be usual school trousers or joggers if warmer. Children can also wear leggings under other things if you prefer. 

Children can also have thin layers to go over the top in the classroom (so fleeces, gilets or body warmers in any colour). If they really need, children can also wear hoodies but must have the hoods down whenever they are inside. Again, these can be any colour. 

Trainers and warm boots are also fine. 

Lots more children are starting to bring gloves. We have to ask that they take these off to clean their hands and they won’t be able to wear them inside. We also can’t have scarves inside, just in case one were to get pulled around someone’s neck. 

We’ve also relaxed the dress code for staff so you’ll see some lovely new fluffy boots and jumpers. 

New Menu

There is a new menu which we’ve attached for you all. There is a slight price increase of 2p to £2.34 which brings the amount charged to parents in line with the amount given to the caterer for free school meals.

Children in Need

We know it seems very odd to be doing these things at the moment, but we think it’s really important for the children’s mental health that they see fun, silly things are continuing so on Friday 13th we’ll be dressing up in 1980’s themed costumes for the 40th anniversary of BBC Children in Need. 

Mrs Jones has got her crimpers out ready to tackle the staff hairdos. 

Children can come to school wearing anything 1980’s themed (lots of denim, neon, shellsuits, sports gear and bright colours!)

We can’t have any cash at the moment so we’ll set up an option to donate via parentpay if you’d like to contribute to the school fundraising effort.  

Parents Evenings 

Details will come out tomorrow- these will be held virtually later this month. You will need to book a Zoom appointment or phone call via E-Schools as usual. 

Class Newsletters

Some parents fed back via our questionnaire last term that you’d like more information about what your child is learning. To help with this, Mrs Jones and Miss Atherton will be updating their e-schools pages regularly and sending messages via e-schools with more details. Other classes will produce a termly class newsletter to tell you what learning is happening. You should get the first copy from your child’s teacher by Friday this week. 

You can also find lots of information about learning (including all the knowledge organisers for every project, the PE overview and maths overviews here on the school website https://www.fowey-ji.cornwall.sch.uk/website/curriculum) 

Christmas dates

Just a heads up of a few things that are coming for Christmas… 

11th December- The Christmassy Christmas Show in all classes with Squashbox Theatre (and an early morning performance for little brothers and sisters)

14th December- Christmas Present Room and Christmas Craft Day

16th December- Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day, Christmas parties in the afternoon

17th December- Christmas film morning- wear your pyjamas to school! Finish at 1:30
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18th December- INSET day- no school

We know this is a difficult time for lots of families and that, for some of you, the school run will be the only outside trip you do from tomorrow! 

If you need us, we’re here. If you are struggling please talk to us- we’ll do anything we can to help. 

Kate
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